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March 3, 2025 

 

Wayne D. Defeo, LEED AP BD&C, Recycling Coordinator 

Essex County Utilities Authority 

60 Nelson Place, 6th Floor 

Newark, NJ 07102 

 

Dear Mr. DeFeo, 

 

The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Sustainable Waste 

Management, Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing is in receipt of a request for 

administrative action to the Essex County Solid Waste Management Plan (County Plan) dated 

January 22, 2025. This request proposes deletion of the Carjon Recycling Services Class A 

Recycling Facility, located at 217 Pioneer Street in the City of Newark. 

 

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)7, the deletion of a facility which is included in the County Plan 

and has not operated for more than two years can be accomplished via administrative action. 

Therefore, the County Plan deletion of the Carjon Recycling Services Class A Recycling Facility 

located in the City of Newark is hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 

7:26-6.11. 

 

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact me at (609) 940-5805 or Amy Entin 

at Amy.Entin@dep.nj.gov. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Jill Aspinwall, Section Chief 

Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing 
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